Congratulations to the 100™ Anniversary of

Prof. Evgenii Mikhailovich SERGEEV

Dear Prof. Victor Osipov and Dr. Olga Eremina,

On behalf of IAEG China National Group, | am writing to convey our warm congratulations to the
100th Anniversary of Prof. Evgenii Mikhailovich SERGEEV on March 23, 2014.

Prof. Sergeev was a world famous Russian engineering geologist and one of the leading founders
in engineering geology and environmental discipline. He has served his country and people
faithfully all his life in the fields of soil and rock engineering, regional engineering geology,
environment protection, theory and methodology of engineering geology. He has made great
contributions to promoting engineering geology and the environment protection both home and
abroad.

Prof. Sergeev was also actively involved in international scientific activities especially the IAEG.
He fulfilled the obligation of Vice-President of IAEG (1972-1978) and President of IAEG
(1978-1983) in succession. In 1986, Prof. Sergeev was awarded with the supreme award of the
Association — the Hans Cloos Medal.

Finally, congratulations again to the 100th Anniversary of Prof. E.M.SergeeV!
May the friendship between IAEG Russia and China National Groups last forever!

Yours sincerely,

MWWM

Faquan WU

President of IAEG China National Group

Secretary General of IAEG

Professor, Institute of Geology and Geophysics, Chinese Academy of Sciences
February 28, 2014, Beijing



